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EAST ANSTEY PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman: Ian Vigus                                                                         Clerk: Mrs Jill Larcombe

                  Musehill Farm                                                                           6 The Old School

                  Oakford                                                                                           Chapel Street

                  Tiverton                                                                                                    Tiverton

                  EX16 9HA                                                                                            EX16 6ND

                  Tel 01398 341256                                                                    Tel 01884 252647  

                                                                                                                     email eastansteypc@yahoo.co.uk
DRAFT MINUTES

These minutes might be subject to slight alteration
The minutes of a meeting of the Parish Council held on Wednesday 3rd February 2016 at Allways End Methodist Hall at 7.30pm 
Present: Cllr’s I Vigus (Chair), R Gibson, C Gillett and Miss R Warne.

In attendance: District Cllr E Ley, six members of the public and the Clerk, Mrs J Larcombe.
131/02/16. To receive apologies. Apologies were accepted from Cllr’s D Barber, 
                  Mrs T Brock and Mrs H Warne.
132/02/16. Disclosure of interests in items on the agenda. None.
133/02/16. To agree the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th January 2016 as a 
                  true record of the meeting. The minutes were agreed as a true record of the 

                  meeting and they were duly signed by the Chairman.
134/02/16. Matters arising from the minutes, not covered on the agenda. There were 

                  no matters arising.
135/02/15. Public Question Time. Mrs Bewes asked if the film of the Village Fete could 

                  be shown at the Church service on the evening of Sunday March 13th when the 

                  theme will be ‘Village Blessings’ and village life will be celebrated.           

                  Arrangements will be made for this to be shown. Cllr Vigus agreed to do a                 

                  reading at the service.
                  The Council was asked what the money raised from the fete would be 

                  used for. The money will go towards the cost of the defibrillator. The 

                  Community Centre will make a contribution towards the defibrillator from the 

                  funds raised from the Pancake Lunch. There was a reminder that this will be 

                  held on Tuesday 9th February at 12:00.
                  Parishioners questioned DCC’s reasoning in deciding to repair minor roads 

                  around the parish whilst continuing to leave the road from Woodburn Cross to 

                  Counties Meet in a poor state of repair. This is the main route into the village 

                  and has much greater use. Cllr Vigus said some roads were being repaired 

                  due to the damage caused when traffic had diverted onto them when the 

                  A361 was closed in one direction in the last three months of 2015.

                  Mrs Wynn reported she had attended the Defibrillator Seminar at West Anstey 

                  with Cllr Mrs Warne who had sent her apologies and wouldn’t be able to give a 

                  report. The South West Ambulance Service are recommending a model of 

                  defibrillator known as ‘View’ which costs £1090 + VAT. There will also be 

                  installation costs. The Community Heartbeat Trust recommend setting up an 

                  emergency phone system, of up to ten people, whose phone numbers would 
                  be rung in the case of an emergency. The first person to answer the call would 
                  be the person to attend the emergency. There will be further discussion about 
                  the best place to site the defibrillator.
136/02/16. Planning
       a) To make a recommendation on any planning applications received by  

                  the council.
                  60625 Prior approval for Change of Use from Agricultural Building to 
                  dwellinghouse (Class QA & QB) at stock and feed store at Pigginswood, 
                  Oldways End, East Anstey.
                  The Clerk reported that Mrs Ridewood had emailed her to say this new 

                  application is for amendments to the previous planning application that 

                  received approval recently. NDC had advised Mr & Mrs Ridewood that any 
                  amendments have to be applied for as a new application hence the new 
                  application. The Clerk advised that the Council was being asked for comments 
                  and not a recommendation.
                  Comment: East Anstey Parish Council would like to comment that the plan 
                  submitted with the application is incorrect as 10 acres of the land has just been 
                  sold.
Cllr Ley joined the meeting during this item.

                  b) To note any decisions made on planning applications by NDC. There 

                  were no decisions.
                  c) Any other planning matters. There were no other planning matters.
137/02/16. Highways

a) To note, for reporting to DCC/SCC, any highways problems and to note 
works that have been carried out. The Clerk will ask Highways whether funding has been allocated for repairs to the surface of the road from Woodburn Cross to Counties Meet. It was reported that there are a number of potholes on the road from Oldways End to the Kennels. Councillors noted a good job had been made of repairing the surface of the Waddicombe road. The A396 has a road closure at Cove until 12th March.
b) Any other highways issues. Mr Bew had been concerned that Highways 
planned to carry out edge ploughing along Dunsley Lane prior to some resurfacing. He is still waiting for Euroforest to carry out the reinstatement work to the hedge banks he negotiated following the damage caused by lorries removing felled trees from Dunsley Wood. He was concerned the highways work would detract from what Euroforest had agreed to do. It is now believed the Highways work will not be carried out in the area where the hedge banks are due to be reinstated.
138/02/16. To receive the following reports:

a) District Cllr. Cllr Ley reported he had spoken to Mr Collier, Methodist 
Church Steward, about the future of the Allways End Methodist Circuit and had explained the S106 money from Blackerton would not be able to be used on the hall if the Parish Council leased it from them. The South Molton Circuit is waiting for advice from the Charity Commission before they make a decision on the future of the hall. NDC has not increased their share of the Council Tax for five years but this year they expect to have to agree an increase.
             b) County Cllr. No report.
             c) Police. No report received. PCSO Bray attended the Coffee Morning even 

             though she was not on duty that morning.
139/02/16. Finance: 

a) To approve invoices for payment. It was resolved to make the following 

payment: Mrs J Larcombe - £93.51 Clerk’s salary and expenses (chq no 231).
b) Update on obtaining quotes for cutting the Village Green grass. A 
specification has been produced and a copy has been put on the notice boards and the parish website. Councillors have been emailed a copy and can pass this on to anybody that might be interested. The deadline to submit quotes is February 29th and a decision will be made at the March meeting.
c) Allways End Methodist Hall – any update. The Clerk has written to Mr 
Collier, on behalf of the Parish Council, making an offer to purchase the hall for £50,000. Mr Collier has replied and thanked the Council for its offer. He said  the Circuit is in the process of  following what may be described as a fairly lengthy journey under charity law and await a Qualified Surveyors Report before they can then take forward any recommendations contained in that report. He will be in touch again when there is something that they are able to "hang their hats on" so to speak. In the meantime the Council can carry on as normal with the hall use.

140/02/16. Play Area
a) Any points to note from the weekly inspections. Cllr Mrs Brock has 

emailed the Clerk to remind her that a new sign is needed for the playing field. The Clerk will order a sign.
                  b) To agree who will carry out inspections for the next month. It was 

                  agreed that Cllr Gibson would carry out the inspections for the next month.
b) Any other matters arising. The annual Rospa safety inspection of the playing field will be carried out in March.
141/02/16. Defibrillator – report from seminar at West Anstey. As Cllr Mrs Warne was 

                  unable to attend the meeting a report given by Mrs Wynn under item 
                  135/02/16.
Cllr Gibson left the meeting at this point.
142/02/16. Matters Brought Forward at the Discretion of the Chairman. Cllr Vigus 

                  reminded everyone where the Council’s supply of salt is stored and advised 

                  them to use it if there is snow. Due to their age the bags are starting to split.
                  The fly tipping mentioned at the last meeting has been removed but the car 

                  pieces left on the verge near Tregarne are still there.

143/02/16. Correspondence received by the Parish Council. No further 

                  correspondence.
144/02/16. Date of the next meeting. The next meeting will be held on 2nd March 2016 at  

                  Allways End Methodist Hall at 7.30pm.
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